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W e are excited to announce a new partnership 
between Cutis and the Association of Professors 
of Dermatology Residency Program Directors 

Section (APD-RPDS). The new APD-RPDS column 
Residency Roundup will contain quarterly communica-
tions and submissions that we hope will facilitate greater 
dissemination of information that is useful to the derma-
tology teaching community. 

The APD is a group of academic dermatologists whose 
membership comprises chairs, chiefs, residency and fellow-
ship program directors, and teaching faculty. Each fall, the 
group convenes in Chicago, Illinois, for a 2-day meeting 
centered around departmental and program leadership with 
a focus on education. The APD-RPDS was formed in 2020 
and is led by a steering committee of 9 members, includ-
ing our current Chair, Ilana S. Rosman, MD (Washington 
University School of Medicine, St. Louis, Missouri), and 
Vice Chair, Jo-Ann M. Latkowski, MD (New York University, 
New York). Committee members are elected from and by 
the APD membership and must serve in program leader-
ship at their home programs. The APD-RPDS helps plan 
and coordinate breakout sessions and lectures at the annual 
APD meeting, which typically relate to program director 
duties, changing policies within the American Board of 
Dermatology or Accreditation Council for Graduate Medical 
Education, ideas for future growth, and changes in our 
specialty and in resident education. Members of the APD-
RPDS have access to the APD listserv, a valuable resource 
for discussing issues affecting residency training. We also 
have work groups led by our members, which include diver-
sity, equity, and inclusion; resource development; communi-
cations; and the annual survey. To join the APD, the RPDS, 
and/or any of our workgroups, please reach out to us or visit 
the APD website (https://www.dermatologyprofessors.org).

We look forward to welcoming and expediently review-
ing members’ submissions to the new Residency Roundup 
column falling into 2 principal categories within the scope 

of dermatologic recruitment, didactic education, and clinical 
training. The first category will feature novel tools, programs, 
and platforms to improve dermatology training through col-
laboration. This could entail a description of a new platform 
designed for sharing resources among programs and spe-
cialties to enhance learning for trainees and faculty alike. For 
example, if a database is created that contains prerecorded 
lectures pertaining to alopecia, a potential article submission 
might introduce the database and provide information on 
what topics are covered and how to access these lectures for 
readers worldwide. Likewise, if a new technology emerges 
that allows for easier collaboration among programs, a 
possible submission would introduce the technology and 
discuss its potential benefits to trainees, faculty, and practic-
ing dermatologists.

 Secondly and more commonly, we anticipate the Residency 
Roundup column will feature articles that delve into the critical 
issues and challenges currently impacting recruitment, train-
ing, and administration in dermatology residency programs. 
Specific topics may include but are not limited to recruitment 
of underrepresented in medicine applicants to dermatology, 
technological advances to improve teaching methods within 
training programs, surveys delving into the dermatology 
match process, and educational gaps or future directions in the 
specialty. The column occasionally may be used to disseminate 
information from our section of the APD, including consensus 
statements or editorials related to changes implemented in 
the dermatology residency application process. A prospective 
editorial on this subject could explore varying viewpoints of 
implemented and proposed changes as well as the reasons 
behind the changes.

Our group is collaborative, and our aim is to improve 
education, equity, management of program director respon-
sibilities, and the dermatology application process for pro-
grams and applicants alike. With your input, experience, and 
varied perspectives, we look forward to moving the field of 
dermatology to a better future by working together. 
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